
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 23, 2019 (   ) Action Required 
 Due date: 
( X ) Informational 

BULLETIN NO. 077-19 OFFICE OF SYSTEM & SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT 

TO: Educational Service District Superintendents 
School District Superintendents 
School District Business Managers 
School Building Principals 
School Counselors 
Public Charter Schools 
Tribal Compact Schools 

 
FROM: Chris Reykdal, Superintendent of Public Instruction 

RE: 2019–20 Test Fee Program for AP/IB/CI 

CONTACT: Jason Boatwright, Program Supervisor Dual Credit/Multiple Pathways 
360-725-0436, jason.boatwright@k12.wa.us 

 

PURPOSE 
 

The Test Fee Program provides funds to reduce the cost of Advanced Placement (AP), 
International Baccalaureate (IB), and Cambridge International (CI) exams taken by low- 
income students in public and private schools since 1999. 

 
Continuing from the 2018–19 Year: 

• State funds are available during the 2019–20 school year to subsidize the cost of 
Advanced Placement, International Baccalaureate, and Cambridge International 
exams taken by low-income students. 

• There are no co-pays for the students. The subsidy covers 100 percent of the test 
fee. 

• A student is considered low-income and eligible for the subsidy if the student is 
eligible for free or reduced-price lunch during the 2019–20 school year. 

• See OSPI’s dual credit website for more details on how a student can qualify for 
this subsidy: https://www.k12.wa.us/student-success/support-programs/dual- 
credit-programs/exam-based-dual-credit. 
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• Advanced Placement coordinators will follow the procedures to participate in the 

program as outlined by the College Board. 
• International Baccalaureate and Cambridge International coordinators will follow 

the procedure for reimbursement through the iGrants system (release in Spring 
2020). 

 
INFORMATION AND ASSISTANCE 

 
For questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Jason Boatwright, Program 
Supervisor at 360-725-0436 or email jason.boatwright@k12.wa.us. The OSPI TTY number 
is 360-664-3631. 

 
This bulletin is also available on the Bulletins and Memos page of the OSPI website. 
(https://www.k12.wa.us/about-ospi/bulletinsmemos) 

 
Michaela W. Miller, Ed.D., NBCT 
Deputy Superintendent 

 
Tennille Jeffries-Simmons 
Assistant Superintendent 
System and School Improvement 

 
Dixie Grunenfelder 
Director 
K-12 System Supports 

CR:jb 

OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, creed, religion, color, 
national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender 
identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions and 
complaints of alleged discrimination should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at 360-725-6162/TTY: 
360-664-3631; or P.O. Box 47200, Olympia, WA 98504-7200; or equity@k12.wa.us. 
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